New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

September 23, 2013

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, September 23, 2013, at 4:02 p.m. in the library.

Members present included:  Daniel Mullins, Elisabeth Scott, Karen Drake, Mary Foster, Monica O’Donnell and Megan Louvet. 
Opening Business
1. Visitors present:  Chalis Packer
2. Agenda:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the agenda with the council and acknowledged the visitor. 

Monica O’Donnell made a motion to approve the agenda and Megan Louvet seconded.
3. Minutes:  The minutes of the monthly meeting on August 19 were reviewed.   Elisabeth Scott made a motion to approve the minutes and Monica O’Donnell seconded.  A revision will need to be made to the August 1 minutes and will be reviewed again at the October meeting.

4. Good News Reports: The work on the playground has been completed and is now open.  New Highland would like to extend a big thank you to those who worked on this project.  Preparations for Fall Festival are under way, a number of donations have already come in.  Fall Festival will be held on Friday, October 18.
5. Training/Fingerprinting Reminder:  All members have completed their training and fingerprinting except for one member who will have hers completed in the near future.

6. Public Comment:  None

Student Achievement
1. K-Prep results: Test results are in but could not be made public at this time. 
Planning
1. Emergency Plan Policy:  The Emergency Plan Policy is near completion and is due by November 1.   There will be a special called meeting for the reading of the plan by the council.
2. Emergency Management Plan:  This plan includes all drills done by the school such as tornado, earthquake, fire and lockdown.

Budget Report 
1. The July finance report was reviewed by the council.  Elisabeth Scott made a motion to accept the report and Karen Drake seconded.  The August finance report was reviewed by the council.  Monica O’Donnell made a motion to accept the report and Mary Foster seconded.
Committee Reports 
1. The council reviewed the reports from the Climate/Culture, Program Review and Safety Committees before they were sent out to the staff.
New Business
1. Consultation of new hires:
Robin Pitvorec - .5 counselor and .5 KSI interventionist

Jamie Russell – LBD

Jacqueline Crenshaw – ESS instructional assistant

Tonia Alvey – ESS instructional assistant

Patrick Shartzer – ESS instructional assistant

These names were brought to Mr. Mullins by the Interview Committee for consultation with the council.

2. Bylaws review and revisions:  Sections 1 – 3 were reviewed by the council after revisions had been made.  The council started reviewing Sections 4 -8 to see if any revisions needed to be made.
On-Going Learning
1. Writing Curriculum:  There has been a Writing Professional Development set up for staff.
Karen Drake made a motion to adjourn and Monica O’Donnell seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 5:07 p.m.  
Minutes respectfully submitted by Monica Oliver.
